American Rescue Plan

Homeless II Funds

(ARP – HCY II)

Request for Application

**July 1, 2021 to September 30, 2024**

**Due Date: October 15, 2021**



**COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA**

**DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION**

333 Market Street

Harrisburg, PA 17126-0333

www.education.pa.gov

****

**Commonwealth of Pennsylvania**

Tom Wolf, Governor

**Department of Education**

Dr. Noe Ortega, Secretary

**Office of Elementary and Secondary Education**

Dr. Sherri Smith, Acting Deputy Secretary

**Bureau of School Support**

Dr. Jeffrey Fuller, Director

**Division of Student Services**

Carmen Medina, Chief

The Pennsylvania Department of Education (PDE) does not discriminate in its educational programs, activities, or employment practices, based on race, color, national origin, [sex] gender, sexual orientation, disability, age, religion, ancestry, union membership, gender identity or expression, AIDS or HIV status, or any other legally protected category. Announcement of this policy is in accordance with State Law including the Pennsylvania Human Relations Act and with Federal law, including Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, the Age Discrimination in Employment Act of 1967, and the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.

The following persons have been designated to handle inquiries regarding the Pennsylvania Department of Education’s nondiscrimination policies:

**For Inquiries Concerning Nondiscrimination in Employment:**Pennsylvania Department of Education  
Equal Employment Opportunity Representative  
Bureau of Human Resources  
Voice Telephone: (717) 783-5446

**For Inquiries Concerning Nondiscrimination in All Other Pennsylvania Department of Education Programs and Activities:**

Pennsylvania Department of Education

School Services Unit Director

333 Market Street, 7th Floor

Harrisburg, PA 17126-0333

Voice Telephone: (717) 783-3750, Fax: (717) 783-6802

If you have any questions about this publication or for additional copies, contact:

Pennsylvania Department of Education

Bureau of School Support

333 Market Street, 3rd Floor

Harrisburg, PA 17126-0333

Voice Telephone: (717) 783-6466, Fax: (717) 783-4392

[www.education.pa.gov](http://www.education.pa.gov)

All Media Requests/Inquiries: Contact the Office of Press & Communications at (717) 783-9802.

# Table of Contents

[Introduction 4](#_Toc82775914)

[Authorization 4](#_Toc82775915)

[Federal Accounting 4](#_Toc82775916)

[Goals and Objectives 4](#_Toc82775917)

[Performance Period and Allocations 5](#_Toc82775918)

[Award Amounts by Eligible LEA 5](#_Toc82775919)

[General Application Information 15](#_Toc82775920)

[Eligible Applicants 15](#_Toc82775921)

[Authorized Activities 15](#_Toc82775922)

[Reporting Requirements 16](#_Toc82775923)

[Application Guidelines 16](#_Toc82775924)

[Writing Instructions 17](#_Toc82775925)

[Fiscal and Budget Instructions 17](#_Toc82775926)

[Budget Information 17](#_Toc82775927)

[Types of Expenditures 17](#_Toc82775928)

[Approved Indirect Cost Rate 18](#_Toc82775929)

[Uniform Guidance 19](#_Toc82775930)

[Uniform Guidance Policies and Procedures 19](#_Toc82775931)

[Cost Principles 20](#_Toc82775932)

[Documentation Related to Payment of Staff 20](#_Toc82775933)

[Single Funding Certification 20](#_Toc82775934)

[Fiscal and Compliance Audits 20](#_Toc82775935)

[Subgrantee Risk Assessment 21](#_Toc82775936)

[Budget 21](#_Toc82775937)

[Accounting Requirements 21](#_Toc82775938)

[Direct and Indirect Costs 21](#_Toc82775939)

[Budget Revisions 22](#_Toc82775940)

[Payment Schedule 23](#_Toc82775941)

[Quarterly Cash on Hand Reports 23](#_Toc82775942)

[Final Expenditure Report 23](#_Toc82775943)

[Inventory Control 24](#_Toc82775944)

[Disposition of Equipment 24](#_Toc82775945)

[Compliance Audit 25](#_Toc82775946)

[Sub-grantee Risk Assessment 25](#_Toc82775947)

[File Transfer Program System (FTP) 25](#_Toc82775948)

[Appendix A: Required Budget Forms 26](#_Toc82775949)

[Summary Budget Form 26](#_Toc82775950)

[Detailed Budget Narrative 27](#_Toc82775951)

[Payment Certification Form 28](#_Toc82775952)

[Appendix B: ARP HCY Homeless II Cover Sheet 30](#_Toc82775953)

[Certification by Authoring Official 30](#_Toc82775954)

[Appendix C: ARP Homeless II Application 31](#_Toc82775955)

# Introduction

The Pennsylvania Department of Education (PDE) has received one-time federal funding through the American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act of 2021 to support entities with identifying homeless children and youth, providing wraparound services in light of the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic, and providing assistance needed to enable homeless children and youth to attend school and participate fully in school activities, including in-person instruction during the school year as well as in summer enrichment and extended learning programs.

PDE will subgrant this funding to eligible local education agencies (LEAs) using the application process described in this Request for Applications (RFA).

**Applications must be received by PDE by close of business on Friday, October 15, 2021.**

**For all email communications, now and throughout this grant period, the subject line must start with the project number, followed by the grantee’s name. For example, 181-21-1111 Alpha School District.**

Completed applications must be emailed to the Homeless resource account. Requests for information can also be sent to the Homeless resource account. The Homeless resource account is:

[ra-edhomeless@pa.gov](mailto:ra-edhomeless@pa.gov)

Incomplete applications, hard copies of the application submitted, and those received after the deadline will not be considered.

## Authorization

The ARP Homeless II Program is a new program authorized under section 2001(b)(1) of the ARP Act of 2021. The program is authorized to provide funds through PDE to identify homeless children and youth and provide extended services. Funds are available to establish and continue the LEA’s academic programming.

## Federal Accounting

Grant recipients must develop and maintain accounting procedures that clearly separate grant funding and expenditures from other funding sources, including other federal homeless grants.

## Goals and Objectives

Program objectives and activities are intended to remove and/or ease the barriers to enrollment and educational success for homeless children and youth who have been impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic as outlined in the Pennsylvania's Education for Children and Youth Experiencing Homelessness (ECYEH) state plan which is located on the PDE website.

The main objectives of the program are to:

1. Reduce the disruption in the educational lives of children and youth who have been displaced;
2. Increase awareness about the nature and extent of the problems children and youth who have been displaced have enrolling in, gaining access to, and fully participating in educational programs and services;
3. Explain laws and policies already in place, which aid in overcoming these barriers;
4. Build on laws and policies already in place, and/or suggest new policies, which aid in overcoming these barriers; and
5. Build the capacity of others to assist in identifying, enrolling, and ensuring the educational success of children and youth experiencing homelessness.

## Performance Period and Allocations

The grant performance period for ARP Homeless II grant is July 1, 2021 to September 30, 2024.

\*\* Funds appropriated under section 2001 of the ARP are available through September 30, 2023. Under section 421(b) of the General Education Provisions Act, funds not obligated and expended prior to the beginning of the fiscal year following the fiscal year for which funds were appropriated remain available for obligation and expenditure for an additional year. Accordingly, funds appropriated under the ARP-HCY program will be available until September 30, 2024.

The maximum award amounts for each eligible LEA are below. ARP-HCY Homeless II funds supplement the Education for Children and Youth Experiencing Homelessness (ECYEH) program; all allowable ECYEH uses apply to these funds. For more information, LEAs should reference the list of authorized activities in section 723(d) of the federal program statute, 42 U.S.C. § 11433(d).

## Award Amounts by Eligible LEA

| **Region** | **County** | **AUN** | **Grantee Name** | **2018-2019 Homeless Count** | **Allocation** | **Project #** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 2 | Chester | 124150002 | 21st Century Cyber CS | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2001 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123460302 | Abington SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2002 |
| 2 | Chester | 125230001 | Achievement House CS | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2003 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 126510020 | Agora Cyber CS | 227 | $133,304 | 181-21-2004 |
| 4 | Fayette | 101260303 | Albert Gallatin Area SD | 45 | $26,426 | 181-21-2005 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127040503 | Aliquippa SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2006 |
| 5 | Clarion | 106160303 | Allegheny-Clarion Valley SD | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2007 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121390302 | Allentown City SD | 738 | $433,384 | 181-21-2008 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126512990 | Alliance for Progress CS | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2009 |
| 6 | Blair | 108070502 | Altoona Area SD | 262 | $153,857 | 181-21-2010 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127040703 | Ambridge Area SD | 84 | $49,328 | 181-21-2011 |
| 2 | Lebanon | 113380303 | Annville-Cleona SD | 39 | $22,902 | 181-21-2012 |
| 2 | Berks | 114060503 | Antietam SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2013 |
| 6 | Armstrong | 128030603 | Apollo-Ridge SD | 30 | $17,617 | 181-21-2014 |
| 6 | Armstrong | 128030852 | Armstrong SD | 99 | $58,137 | 181-21-2015 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 181519176 | ASPIRA Bilingual Cyber CS | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2016 |
| 7 | Bradford | 117080503 | Athens Area SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2017 |
| 4 | Washington | 101630504 | Avella Area SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2018 |
| 2 | Chester | 124150503 | Avon Grove SD | 129 | $75,754 | 181-21-2019 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127046517 | Baden Academy CS | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2020 |
| 6 | Centre | 110141003 | Bald Eagle Area SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2021 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103021102 | Baldwin-Whitehall SD | 42 | $24,664 | 181-21-2022 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120480803 | Bangor Area SD | 36 | $21,141 | 181-21-2023 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127041203 | Beaver Area SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2024 |
| 4 | Bedford | 108051003 | Bedford Area SD | 57 | $33,473 | 181-21-2025 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107650603 | Belle Vernon Area SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2026 |
| 6 | Centre | 110141103 | Bellefonte Area SD | 30 | $17,617 | 181-21-2027 |
| 6 | Blair | 108071003 | Bellwood-Antis SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2028 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126510010 | Belmont CS | 73 | $42,869 | 181-21-2029 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122091002 | Bensalem Township SD | 171 | $100,418 | 181-21-2030 |
| 7 | Columbia | 116191004 | Benton Area SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2031 |
| 4 | Washington | 101630903 | Bentworth SD | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2032 |
| 3 | Adams | 112011103 | Bermudian Springs SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2033 |
| 7 | Columbia | 116191103 | Berwick Area SD | 40 | $23,490 | 181-21-2034 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120481002 | Bethlehem Area SD | 448 | $263,084 | 181-21-2035 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127041503 | Big Beaver Falls Area SD | 64 | $37,583 | 181-21-2036 |
| 3 | Cumberland | 115210503 | Big Spring SD | 36 | $21,141 | 181-21-2037 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127041603 | Blackhawk SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2038 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108110603 | Blacklick Valley SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2039 |
| 6 | Indiana | 128321103 | Blairsville-Saltsburg SD | 33 | $19,379 | 181-21-2040 |
| 7 | Columbia | 116191203 | Bloomsburg Area SD | 32 | $18,792 | 181-21-2041 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129540803 | Blue Mountain SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2042 |
| 7 | Susquehanna | 119581003 | Blue Ridge SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2043 |
| 2 | Berks | 114060753 | Boyertown Area SD | 81 | $47,567 | 181-21-2044 |
| 5 | McKean | 109420803 | Bradford Area SD | 81 | $47,567 | 181-21-2045 |
| 2 | Berks | 114060853 | Brandywine Heights Area SD | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2046 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122091303 | Bristol Borough SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2047 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122091352 | Bristol Township SD | 199 | $116,861 | 181-21-2048 |
| 6 | Jefferson | 106330703 | Brockway Area SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2049 |
| 6 | Jefferson | 106330803 | Brookville Area SD | 40 | $23,490 | 181-21-2050 |
| 4 | Fayette | 101260803 | Brownsville Area SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2051 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122091457 | Bucks County Technical High School | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2052 |
| 4 | Washington | 101631203 | Burgettstown Area SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2053 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107650703 | Burrell SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2054 |
| 5 | Butler | 104101252 | Butler Area SD | 98 | $57,550 | 181-21-2055 |
| 4 | Washington | 101631503 | California Area SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2056 |
| 6 | Cameron | 109122703 | Cameron County SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2057 |
| 4 | Washington | 101631703 | Canon-McMillan SD | 32 | $18,792 | 181-21-2058 |
| 7 | Bradford | 117081003 | Canton Area SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2059 |
| 7 | Carbon | 121131507 | Carbon Career & Technical Institute | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2060 |
| 7 | Lackawanna | 119351303 | Carbondale Area SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2061 |
| 3 | Cumberland | 115211103 | Carlisle Area SD | 128 | $75,167 | 181-21-2062 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103021603 | Carlynton SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2063 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121391303 | Catasauqua Area SD | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2064 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122092002 | Centennial SD | 58 | $34,060 | 181-21-2065 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122092102 | Central Bucks SD | 65 | $38,171 | 181-21-2066 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108111303 | Central Cambria SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2067 |
| 7 | Columbia | 116191503 | Central Columbia SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2068 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115221402 | Central Dauphin SD | 283 | $166,189 | 181-21-2069 |
| 4 | Greene | 101301403 | Central Greene SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2070 |
| 6 | Blair | 108070001 | Central PA Digital Learning Foundation CS | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2071 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127042003 | Central Valley SD | 25 | $14,681 | 181-21-2072 |
| 3 | York | 112671303 | Central York SD | 83 | $48,741 | 181-21-2073 |
| 3 | Franklin | 112281302 | Chambersburg Area SD | 159 | $93,371 | 181-21-2074 |
| 4 | Washington | 101631803 | Charleroi SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2075 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103021752 | Chartiers Valley SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2076 |
| 4 | Washington | 101631903 | Chartiers-Houston SD | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2077 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123461302 | Cheltenham SD | 58 | $34,060 | 181-21-2078 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125232950 | Chester Community CS | 300 | $176,172 | 181-21-2079 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125231232 | Chester-Upland SD | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2080 |
| 4 | Bedford | 108051503 | Chestnut Ridge SD | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2081 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125231303 | Chichester SD | 70 | $41,107 | 181-21-2082 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 102020001 | City CHS | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2083 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103021903 | Clairton City SD | 51 | $29,949 | 181-21-2084 |
| 5 | Clarion | 106161203 | Clarion Area SD | 36 | $21,141 | 181-21-2085 |
| 5 | Clarion | 106161703 | Clarion-Limestone Area SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2086 |
| 6 | Blair | 108071504 | Claysburg-Kimmel SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2087 |
| 6 | Clearfield | 110171003 | Clearfield Area SD | 30 | $17,617 | 181-21-2088 |
| 2 | Chester | 124151902 | Coatesville Area SD | 203 | $119,210 | 181-21-2089 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113361303 | Cocalico SD | 55 | $32,298 | 181-21-2090 |
| 2 | Chester | 124153320 | Collegium CS | 23 | $13,507 | 181-21-2091 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123461602 | Colonial SD | 33 | $19,379 | 181-21-2092 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113361503 | Columbia Borough SD | 88 | $51,677 | 181-21-2093 |
| 7 | Columbia | 116191757 | Columbia-Montour AVTS | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2094 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104431304 | Commodore Perry SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2095 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115220002 | Commonwealth Charter Academy CS | 122 | $71,643 | 181-21-2096 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126512840 | Community Academy of Philadelphia CS | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2097 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108111403 | Conemaugh Valley SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2098 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113361703 | Conestoga Valley SD | 171 | $100,418 | 181-21-2099 |
| 3 | Adams | 112011603 | Conewago Valley SD | 52 | $30,537 | 181-21-2100 |
| 5 | Crawford | 105201033 | Conneaut SD | 97 | $56,962 | 181-21-2101 |
| 4 | Fayette | 101261302 | Connellsville Area SD | 85 | $49,916 | 181-21-2102 |
| 2 | Berks | 114061103 | Conrad Weiser Area SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2103 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103022103 | Cornell SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2104 |
| 2 | Lebanon | 113381303 | Cornwall-Lebanon SD | 76 | $44,630 | 181-21-2105 |
| 5 | Erie | 105251453 | Corry Area SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2106 |
| 6 | Potter | 109531304 | Coudersport Area SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2107 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122092353 | Council Rock SD | 32 | $18,792 | 181-21-2108 |
| 5 | Venango | 106611303 | Cranberry Area SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2109 |
| 5 | Crawford | 105201352 | Crawford Central SD | 105 | $61,660 | 181-21-2110 |
| 3 | Cumberland | 115211603 | Cumberland Valley SD | 102 | $59,899 | 181-21-2111 |
| 3 | York | 112671603 | Dallastown Area SD | 67 | $39,345 | 181-21-2112 |
| 2 | Berks | 114061503 | Daniel Boone Area SD | 32 | $18,792 | 181-21-2113 |
| 7 | Montour | 116471803 | Danville Area SD | 36 | $21,141 | 181-21-2114 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115221607 | Dauphin County Technical School | 42 | $24,664 | 181-21-2115 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103022253 | Deer Lakes SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2116 |
| 7 | Pike | 120522003 | Delaware Valley SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2117 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107651603 | Derry Area SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2118 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115221753 | Derry Township SD | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2119 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113362203 | Donegal SD | 97 | $56,962 | 181-21-2120 |
| 3 | York | 112671803 | Dover Area SD | 101 | $59,311 | 181-21-2121 |
| 2 | Chester | 124152003 | Downingtown Area SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2122 |
| 6 | Clearfield | 106172003 | Dubois Area SD | 94 | $55,201 | 181-21-2123 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103022503 | Duquesne City SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2124 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103022803 | East Allegheny SD | 51 | $29,949 | 181-21-2125 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121392303 | East Penn SD | 49 | $28,775 | 181-21-2126 |
| 3 | Cumberland | 115212503 | East Pennsboro Area SD | 104 | $61,073 | 181-21-2127 |
| 7 | Monroe | 120452003 | East Stroudsburg Area SD | 164 | $96,308 | 181-21-2128 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113362303 | Eastern Lancaster County SD | 95 | $55,788 | 181-21-2129 |
| 2 | Lebanon | 113382303 | Eastern Lebanon County SD | 71 | $41,694 | 181-21-2130 |
| 3 | York | 112672203 | Eastern York SD | 45 | $26,426 | 181-21-2131 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120483302 | Easton Area SD | 181 | $106,291 | 181-21-2132 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103023153 | Elizabeth Forward SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2133 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113362403 | Elizabethtown Area SD | 61 | $35,822 | 181-21-2134 |
| 7 | Susquehanna | 119582503 | Elk Lake SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2135 |
| 5 | Lawrence | 104372003 | Ellwood City Area SD | 34 | $19,966 | 181-21-2136 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113362603 | Ephrata Area SD | 64 | $37,583 | 181-21-2137 |
| 5 | Erie | 105252602 | Erie City SD | 154 | $90,435 | 181-21-2138 |
| 5 | Erie | 105257512 | Erie Rise Leadership Academy CS | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2139 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126511563 | Esperanza Cyber CS | 40 | $23,490 | 181-21-2140 |
| 4 | Bedford | 108053003 | Everett Area SD | 52 | $30,537 | 181-21-2141 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121398065 | Executive Education Academy CS | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2142 |
| 2 | Berks | 114062003 | Exeter Township SD | 57 | $33,473 | 181-21-2143 |
| 5 | Erie | 105253303 | Fairview SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2144 |
| 3 | Franklin | 112282004 | Fannett-Metal SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2145 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104432503 | Farrell Area SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2146 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108112003 | Ferndale Area SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2147 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 100510000 | First Philadelphia Preparatory CS | 23 | $13,507 | 181-21-2148 |
| 2 | Berks | 114062503 | Fleetwood Area SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2149 |
| 5 | Forest | 106272003 | Forest Area SD | 54 | $31,711 | 181-21-2150 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108112203 | Forest Hills SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2151 |
| 4 | Washington | 101632403 | Fort Cherry SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2152 |
| 5 | Erie | 105253553 | Fort LeBoeuf SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2153 |
| 5 | Venango | 106612203 | Franklin Area SD | 82 | $48,154 | 181-21-2154 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107652603 | Franklin Regional SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2155 |
| 4 | Fayette | 101262903 | Frazier SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2156 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126518547 | Frederick Douglass Mastery CS | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2157 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127042853 | Freedom Area SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2158 |
| 6 | Armstrong | 128033053 | Freeport Area SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2159 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125234103 | Garnet Valley SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2160 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103024102 | Gateway SD | 50 | $29,362 | 181-21-2161 |
| 3 | Adams | 112013753 | Gettysburg Area SD | 148 | $86,912 | 181-21-2162 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129544907 | Gillingham CS | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2163 |
| 5 | Erie | 105254053 | Girard SD | 60 | $35,234 | 181-21-2164 |
| 6 | Clearfield | 110173003 | Glendale SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2165 |
| 2 | Berks | 114063003 | Governor Mifflin SD | 70 | $41,107 | 181-21-2166 |
| 2 | Chester | 124153503 | Great Valley SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2167 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108112502 | Greater Johnstown SD | 66 | $38,758 | 181-21-2168 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107653102 | Greater Latrobe SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2169 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118402603 | Greater Nanticoke Area SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2170 |
| 3 | Franklin | 112283003 | Greencastle-Antrim SD | 35 | $20,553 | 181-21-2171 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107653203 | Greensburg Salem SD | 78 | $45,805 | 181-21-2172 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104432803 | Greenville Area SD | 43 | $25,251 | 181-21-2173 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104432903 | Grove City Area SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2174 |
| 2 | Berks | 114063503 | Hamburg Area SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2175 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118403003 | Hanover Area SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2176 |
| 3 | York | 112672803 | Hanover Public SD | 39 | $22,902 | 181-21-2177 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115222752 | Harrisburg City SD | 509 | $298,906 | 181-21-2178 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123463603 | Hatboro-Horsham SD | 64 | $37,583 | 181-21-2179 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125234502 | Haverford Township SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2180 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118403302 | Hazleton Area SD | 86 | $50,503 | 181-21-2181 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107653802 | Hempfield Area SD | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2182 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113363103 | Hempfield SD | 87 | $51,090 | 181-21-2183 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104433303 | Hermitage SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2184 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103024753 | Highlands SD | 146 | $85,737 | 181-21-2185 |
| 6 | Blair | 108073503 | Hollidaysburg Area SD | 59 | $34,647 | 181-21-2186 |
| 6 | Indiana | 128323303 | Homer-Center SD | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2187 |
| 3 | Huntingdon | 111312503 | Huntingdon Area SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2188 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126513510 | Independence CS | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2189 |
| 6 | Indiana | 128323703 | Indiana Area SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2190 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121395526 | Innovative Arts Academy CS | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2191 |
| 2 | Chester | 124152637 | Insight PA Cyber CS | 116 | $68,120 | 181-21-2192 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125235103 | Interboro SD | 49 | $28,775 | 181-21-2193 |
| 5 | Erie | 105256553 | Iroquois SD | 42 | $24,664 | 181-21-2194 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104433604 | Jamestown Area SD | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2195 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107654103 | Jeannette City SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2196 |
| 6 | Jefferson | 106333407 | Jefferson County-DuBois AVTS | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2197 |
| 7 | Lycoming | 117414003 | Jersey Shore Area SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2198 |
| 7 | Carbon | 121135003 | Jim Thorpe Area SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2199 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 133513315 | John B Stetson CS | 45 | $26,426 | 181-21-2200 |
| 3 | Juniata | 111343603 | Juniata County SD | 57 | $33,473 | 181-21-2201 |
| 3 | Huntingdon | 111312804 | Juniata Valley SD | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2202 |
| 5 | McKean | 109422303 | Kane Area SD | 40 | $23,490 | 181-21-2203 |
| 5 | Butler | 104103603 | Karns City Area SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2204 |
| 2 | Chester | 124154003 | Kennett Consolidated SD | 273 | $160,317 | 181-21-2205 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 182514568 | Keystone Academy CS | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2206 |
| 6 | Clinton | 110183602 | Keystone Central SD | 42 | $24,664 | 181-21-2207 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104432830 | Keystone Education Center CS | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2208 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103025002 | Keystone Oaks SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2209 |
| 5 | Clarion | 106166503 | Keystone SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2210 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126510013 | KIPP Philadelphia CS | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2211 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126515492 | KIPP West Philadelphia CS | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2212 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107654403 | Kiski Area SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2213 |
| 2 | Berks | 114064003 | Kutztown Area SD | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2214 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113362940 | La Academia Partnership CS | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2215 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104433903 | Lakeview SD | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2216 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113363603 | Lampeter-Strasburg SD | 47 | $27,600 | 181-21-2217 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113364002 | Lancaster SD | 939 | $551,420 | 181-21-2218 |
| 4 | Fayette | 101264003 | Laurel Highlands SD | 46 | $27,013 | 181-21-2219 |
| 5 | Lawrence | 104374207 | Lawrence County CTC | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2220 |
| 2 | Lebanon | 113384603 | Lebanon SD | 513 | $301,255 | 181-21-2221 |
| 6 | Armstrong | 128034503 | Leechburg Area SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2222 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120480002 | Lehigh Valley Academy Regional CS | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2223 |
| 7 | Carbon | 121135503 | Lehighton Area SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2224 |
| 7 | Union | 116604003 | Lewisburg Area SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2225 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107654903 | Ligonier Valley SD | 51 | $29,949 | 181-21-2226 |
| 3 | York | 112673500 | Lincoln CS | 36 | $21,141 | 181-21-2227 |
| 7 | Northumberland | 116493503 | Line Mountain SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2228 |
| 3 | Adams | 112015203 | Littlestown Area SD | 39 | $22,902 | 181-21-2229 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115224003 | Lower Dauphin SD | 47 | $27,600 | 181-21-2230 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123464502 | Lower Merion SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2231 |
| 7 | Lycoming | 117414203 | Loyalsock Township SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2232 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129544503 | Mahanoy Area SD | 74 | $43,456 | 181-21-2233 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113364403 | Manheim Central SD | 61 | $35,822 | 181-21-2234 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113364503 | Manheim Township SD | 92 | $54,026 | 181-21-2235 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126513480 | Mariana Bracetti Academy CS | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2236 |
| 6 | Indiana | 128325203 | Marion Center Area SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2237 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126510002 | Mastery CHS Lenfest Campus | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2238 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126519644 | Mastery CS Cleveland Elementary | 33 | $19,379 | 181-21-2239 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126511748 | Mastery CS Clymer Elementary | 36 | $21,141 | 181-21-2240 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126513734 | Mastery CS Gratz Campus | 30 | $17,617 | 181-21-2241 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126516457 | Mastery CS Harrity Campus | 32 | $18,792 | 181-21-2242 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126518118 | Mastery CS John Wister Elementary | 40 | $23,490 | 181-21-2243 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 151514721 | Mastery CS Pickett Campus | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2244 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126510022 | Mastery CS Shoemaker Campus | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2245 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126517286 | Mastery CS Smedley Campus | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2246 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126510023 | Mastery CS Thomas Campus | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2247 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126513230 | Math Civics and Sciences CS | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2248 |
| 4 | Washington | 101633903 | McGuffey SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2249 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103026002 | McKeesport Area SD | 35 | $20,553 | 181-21-2250 |
| 3 | Cumberland | 115216503 | Mechanicsburg Area SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2251 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126519392 | Memphis Street Academy CS @ JP Jones | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2252 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104435003 | Mercer Area SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2253 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123465303 | Methacton SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2254 |
| 7 | Lackawanna | 119355503 | Mid Valley SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2255 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115226003 | Middletown Area SD | 51 | $29,949 | 181-21-2256 |
| 7 | Snyder | 116555003 | Midd-West SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2257 |
| 3 | Mifflin | 111444602 | Mifflin County SD | 117 | $68,707 | 181-21-2258 |
| 7 | Union | 116605003 | Mifflinburg Area SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2259 |
| 5 | Erie | 105257602 | Millcreek Township SD | 43 | $25,251 | 181-21-2260 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115226103 | Millersburg Area SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2261 |
| 7 | Columbia | 116195004 | Millville Area SD | 30 | $17,617 | 181-21-2262 |
| 7 | Northumberland | 116495003 | Milton Area SD | 32 | $18,792 | 181-21-2263 |
| 5 | Lawrence | 104375003 | Mohawk Area SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2264 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107655803 | Monessen City SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2265 |
| 5 | Butler | 104105353 | Moniteau SD | 34 | $19,966 | 181-21-2266 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103026303 | Montour SD | 25 | $14,681 | 181-21-2267 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103026343 | Moon Area SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2268 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122097203 | Morrisville Borough SD | 35 | $20,553 | 181-21-2269 |
| 6 | Clearfield | 110175003 | Moshannon Valley SD | 30 | $17,617 | 181-21-2270 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107655903 | Mount Pleasant Area SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2271 |
| 3 | Huntingdon | 111316003 | Mount Union Area SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2272 |
| 7 | Susquehanna | 119584603 | Mountain View SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2273 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103026402 | Mt Lebanon SD | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2274 |
| 2 | Berks | 114065503 | Muhlenberg SD | 80 | $46,979 | 181-21-2275 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120484803 | Nazareth Area SD | 25 | $14,681 | 181-21-2276 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122097502 | Neshaminy SD | 69 | $40,520 | 181-21-2277 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127045653 | New Brighton Area SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2278 |
| 5 | Lawrence | 104375302 | New Castle Area SD | 101 | $59,311 | 181-21-2279 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107656303 | New Kensington-Arnold SD | 48 | $28,188 | 181-21-2280 |
| 3 | Perry | 115504003 | Newport SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2281 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123465602 | Norristown Area SD | 215 | $126,257 | 181-21-2282 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103026852 | North Allegheny SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2283 |
| 5 | Clarion | 106167504 | North Clarion County SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2284 |
| 5 | Erie | 105258303 | North East SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2285 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103026902 | North Hills SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2286 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123465702 | North Penn SD | 105 | $61,660 | 181-21-2287 |
| 7 | Lackawanna | 119356503 | North Pocono SD | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2288 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129545003 | North Schuylkill SD | 70 | $41,107 | 181-21-2289 |
| 4 | Somerset | 108565503 | North Star SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2290 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120484903 | Northampton Area SD | 50 | $29,362 | 181-21-2291 |
| 7 | Bradford | 117083004 | Northeast Bradford SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2292 |
| 3 | York | 112674403 | Northeastern York SD | 77 | $45,218 | 181-21-2293 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108114503 | Northern Cambria SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2294 |
| 2 | Lebanon | 113385003 | Northern Lebanon SD | 45 | $26,426 | 181-21-2295 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121394503 | Northern Lehigh SD | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2296 |
| 6 | Potter | 109535504 | Northern Potter SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2297 |
| 7 | Tioga | 117596003 | Northern Tioga SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2298 |
| 3 | York | 115674603 | Northern York County SD | 72 | $42,281 | 181-21-2299 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103026873 | Northgate SD | 35 | $20,553 | 181-21-2300 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118406003 | Northwest Area SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2301 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121394603 | Northwestern Lehigh SD | 35 | $20,553 | 181-21-2302 |
| 5 | Erie | 105258503 | Northwestern SD | 38 | $22,315 | 181-21-2303 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107656502 | Norwin SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2304 |
| 2 | Chester | 124156503 | Octorara Area SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2305 |
| 5 | Venango | 106616203 | Oil City Area SD | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2306 |
| 7 | Lackawanna | 119356603 | Old Forge SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2307 |
| 2 | Berks | 114066503 | Oley Valley SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2308 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126513452 | Olney Charter High School | 38 | $22,315 | 181-21-2309 |
| 6 | Potter | 109537504 | Oswayo Valley SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2310 |
| 5 | McKean | 109426003 | Otto-Eldred SD | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2311 |
| 2 | Chester | 124156603 | Owen J Roberts SD | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2312 |
| 2 | Chester | 124156703 | Oxford Area SD | 120 | $70,469 | 181-21-2313 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122098003 | Palisades SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2314 |
| 7 | Carbon | 121136503 | Palmerton Area SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2315 |
| 2 | Lebanon | 113385303 | Palmyra Area SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2316 |
| 7 | Carbon | 121136603 | Panther Valley SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2317 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121395103 | Parkland SD | 55 | $32,298 | 181-21-2318 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 102023217 | Passport Academy CS | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2319 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120485603 | Pen Argyl Area SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2320 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108116003 | Penn Cambria SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2321 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103022481 | Penn Hills CS of Entrepreneurship | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2322 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103027352 | Penn Hills SD | 64 | $37,583 | 181-21-2323 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113365203 | Penn Manor SD | 149 | $87,499 | 181-21-2324 |
| 5 | Crawford | 105204703 | Penncrest SD | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2325 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125236903 | Penn-Delco SD | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2326 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122098103 | Pennridge SD | 48 | $28,188 | 181-21-2327 |
| 6 | Indiana | 128326303 | Penns Manor Area SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2328 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122098202 | Pennsbury SD | 55 | $32,298 | 181-21-2329 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127043430 | Pennsylvania Cyber CS | 384 | $225,501 | 181-21-2330 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 115220003 | Pennsylvania Distance Learning CS | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2331 |
| 2 | Chester | 124150004 | Pennsylvania Leadership CS | 62 | $36,409 | 181-21-2332 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123460001 | Pennsylvania Virtual CS | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2333 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113365303 | Pequea Valley SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2334 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123466103 | Perkiomen Valley SD | 38 | $22,315 | 181-21-2335 |
| 5 | Erie | 105250001 | Perseus House CS of Excellence | 49 | $28,775 | 181-21-2336 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126515001 | Philadelphia City SD | 3,812 | $2,238,564 | 181-21-2337 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126513400 | Philadelphia Performing Arts CS | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2338 |
| 6 | Clearfield | 110177003 | Philipsburg-Osceola Area SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2339 |
| 2 | Chester | 124157203 | Phoenixville Area SD | 78 | $45,805 | 181-21-2340 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129546003 | Pine Grove Area SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2341 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103021003 | Pine-Richland SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2342 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 102027451 | Pittsburgh SD | 1,137 | $667,693 | 181-21-2343 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118406602 | Pittston Area SD | 23 | $13,507 | 181-21-2344 |
| 7 | Monroe | 120455203 | Pleasant Valley SD | 93 | $54,613 | 181-21-2345 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103027503 | Plum Borough SD | 39 | $22,902 | 181-21-2346 |
| 7 | Monroe | 120455403 | Pocono Mountain SD | 124 | $72,818 | 181-21-2347 |
| 5 | McKean | 109426303 | Port Allegany SD | 53 | $31,124 | 181-21-2348 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108116303 | Portage Area SD | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2349 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123466303 | Pottsgrove SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2350 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123466403 | Pottstown SD | 168 | $98,657 | 181-21-2351 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129546103 | Pottsville Area SD | 83 | $48,741 | 181-21-2352 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 160028259 | Propel CS Braddock Hills | 57 | $33,473 | 181-21-2353 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103024952 | Propel CS Hazelwood | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2354 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103020002 | Propel CS Homestead | 49 | $28,775 | 181-21-2355 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103020003 | Propel CS McKeesport | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2356 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103020004 | Propel CS Montour | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2357 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028192 | Propel CS Northside | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2358 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103024162 | Propel CS Pitcairn | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2359 |
| 6 | Jefferson | 106338003 | Punxsutawney Area SD | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2360 |
| 6 | Indiana | 128327303 | Purchase Line SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2361 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103027753 | Quaker Valley SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2362 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122098403 | Quakertown Community SD | 68 | $39,932 | 181-21-2363 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125237603 | Radnor Township SD | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2364 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115227871 | Reach Cyber CS | 39 | $22,902 | 181-21-2365 |
| 2 | Berks | 114067002 | Reading SD | 992 | $582,543 | 181-21-2366 |
| 3 | York | 112675503 | Red Lion Area SD | 111 | $65,184 | 181-21-2367 |
| 5 | Clarion | 106168003 | Redbank Valley SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2368 |
| 2 | Chester | 124153350 | Renaissance Academy CS | 21 | $12,332 | 181-21-2369 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108116503 | Richland SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2370 |
| 6 | Elk | 109246003 | Ridgway Area SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2371 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125237702 | Ridley SD | 51 | $29,949 | 181-21-2372 |
| 4 | Washington | 101637002 | Ringgold SD | 36 | $21,141 | 181-21-2373 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028203 | Riverview SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2374 |
| 5 | Erie | 105252920 | Robert Benjamin Wiley Community CS | 41 | $24,077 | 181-21-2375 |
| 4 | Beaver | 127046903 | Rochester Area SD | 38 | $22,315 | 181-21-2376 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125237903 | Rose Tree Media SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2377 |
| 6 | Elk | 109248003 | Saint Marys Area SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2378 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121395603 | Salisbury Township SD | 25 | $14,681 | 181-21-2379 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 114514135 | Sankofa Freedom Academy CS | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2380 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120486003 | Saucon Valley SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2381 |
| 8 | Bucks | 122093140 | School Lane CS | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2382 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129547303 | Schuylkill Haven Area SD | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2383 |
| 2 | Berks | 114067503 | Schuylkill Valley SD | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2384 |
| 7 | Lackawanna | 119357402 | Scranton SD | 252 | $147,985 | 181-21-2385 |
| 7 | Snyder | 116557103 | Selinsgrove Area SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2386 |
| 5 | Butler | 104107903 | Seneca Valley SD | 106 | $62,248 | 181-21-2387 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028302 | Shaler Area SD | 46 | $27,013 | 181-21-2388 |
| 7 | Northumberland | 116496503 | Shamokin Area SD | 54 | $31,711 | 181-21-2389 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104435603 | Sharon City SD | 43 | $25,251 | 181-21-2390 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129547203 | Shenandoah Valley SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2391 |
| 7 | Northumberland | 116496603 | Shikellamy SD | 112 | $65,771 | 181-21-2392 |
| 3 | Cumberland | 115218003 | Shippensburg Area SD | 93 | $54,613 | 181-21-2393 |
| 5 | Butler | 104107503 | Slippery Rock Area SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2394 |
| 5 | McKean | 109427503 | Smethport Area SD | 18 | $10,570 | 181-21-2395 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113367003 | Solanco SD | 115 | $67,533 | 181-21-2396 |
| 4 | Somerset | 108567703 | Somerset Area SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2397 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123467103 | Souderton Area SD | 33 | $19,379 | 181-21-2398 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028653 | South Allegheny SD | 50 | $29,362 | 181-21-2399 |
| 5 | Butler | 104107803 | South Butler County SD | 56 | $32,886 | 181-21-2400 |
| 3 | York | 112676203 | South Eastern SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2401 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028703 | South Fayette Township SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2402 |
| 3 | Cumberland | 115218303 | South Middleton SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2403 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028753 | South Park SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2404 |
| 3 | York | 112676403 | South Western SD | 52 | $30,537 | 181-21-2405 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125238402 | Southeast Delco SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2406 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121395703 | Southern Lehigh SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2407 |
| 7 | Tioga | 117597003 | Southern Tioga SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2408 |
| 3 | York | 112676503 | Southern York County SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2409 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107657503 | Southmoreland SD | 14 | $8,221 | 181-21-2410 |
| 6 | Blair | 108077503 | Spring Cove SD | 44 | $25,839 | 181-21-2411 |
| 3 | York | 112676703 | Spring Grove Area SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2412 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125238502 | Springfield SD | 25 | $14,681 | 181-21-2413 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123467203 | Springfield Township SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2414 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123467303 | Spring-Ford Area SD | 90 | $52,852 | 181-21-2415 |
| 6 | Centre | 110148002 | State College Area SD | 87 | $51,090 | 181-21-2416 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028833 | Steel Valley SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2417 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115228003 | Steelton-Highspire SD | 57 | $33,473 | 181-21-2418 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028853 | Sto-Rox SD | 79 | $46,392 | 181-21-2419 |
| 7 | Monroe | 120456003 | Stroudsburg Area SD | 95 | $55,788 | 181-21-2420 |
| 6 | Clinton | 101833400 | Sugar Valley Rural CS | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2421 |
| 7 | Susquehanna | 119586503 | Susquehanna Community SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2422 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115228303 | Susquehanna Township SD | 73 | $42,869 | 181-21-2423 |
| 3 | Perry | 115506003 | Susquenita SD | 26 | $15,268 | 181-21-2424 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115223050 | Sylvan Heights Science CS | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2425 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129547603 | Tamaqua Area SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2426 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 102020003 | The New Academy CS | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2427 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126515691 | The Philadelphia CS for Arts and Science | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2428 |
| 5 | Warren | 105620001 | Tidioute Community CS | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2429 |
| 5 | Venango | 106617203 | Titusville Area SD | 74 | $43,456 | 181-21-2430 |
| 7 | Bradford | 117086503 | Towanda Area SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2431 |
| 2 | Chester | 124157802 | Tredyffrin-Easttown SD | 28 | $16,443 | 181-21-2432 |
| 4 | Washington | 101638003 | Trinity Area SD | 33 | $19,379 | 181-21-2433 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129547803 | Tri-Valley SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2434 |
| 7 | Bradford | 117086653 | Troy Area SD | 40 | $23,490 | 181-21-2435 |
| 2 | Berks | 114068003 | Tulpehocken Area SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2436 |
| 7 | Wyoming | 118667503 | Tunkhannock Area SD | 19 | $11,158 | 181-21-2437 |
| 4 | Somerset | 108568404 | Turkeyfoot Valley Area SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2438 |
| 3 | Franklin | 112286003 | Tuscarora SD | 79 | $46,392 | 181-21-2439 |
| 2 | Berks | 114068103 | Twin Valley SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2440 |
| 6 | Blair | 108078003 | Tyrone Area SD | 34 | $19,966 | 181-21-2441 |
| 5 | Erie | 105259103 | Union City Area SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2442 |
| 5 | Clarion | 106169003 | Union SD | 43 | $25,251 | 181-21-2443 |
| 4 | Fayette | 101268003 | Uniontown Area SD | 44 | $25,839 | 181-21-2444 |
| 2 | Chester | 124158503 | Unionville-Chadds Ford SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2445 |
| 6 | Indiana | 128328003 | United SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2446 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 126519434 | Universal Audenried CS | 11 | $6,460 | 181-21-2447 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 168513758 | Universal Bluford CS | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2448 |
| 1 | Philadelphia | 103519376 | Universal Daroff CS | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2449 |
| 3 | Adams | 112018523 | Upper Adams SD | 23 | $13,507 | 181-21-2450 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125239452 | Upper Darby SD | 226 | $132,717 | 181-21-2451 |
| 2 | Dauphin | 115229003 | Upper Dauphin Area SD | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2452 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123468303 | Upper Dublin SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2453 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123468402 | Upper Merion Area SD | 57 | $33,473 | 181-21-2454 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123468503 | Upper Moreland Township SD | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2455 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123468603 | Upper Perkiomen SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2456 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103029203 | Upper Saint Clair SD | 17 | $9,983 | 181-21-2457 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 102023080 | Urban Pathways 6-12 CS | 20 | $11,745 | 181-21-2458 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103028246 | Urban Pathways K-5 College CS | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2459 |
| 5 | Venango | 106618603 | Valley Grove SD | 32 | $18,792 | 181-21-2460 |
| 3 | Adams | 141019741 | Vida CS | 15 | $8,809 | 181-21-2461 |
| 7 | Pike | 119648303 | Wallenpaupack Area SD | 50 | $29,362 | 181-21-2462 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125239603 | Wallingford-Swarthmore SD | 27 | $15,856 | 181-21-2463 |
| 5 | Warren | 105628302 | Warren County SD | 121 | $71,056 | 181-21-2464 |
| 7 | Northumberland | 116498003 | Warrior Run SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2465 |
| 2 | Lancaster | 113369003 | Warwick SD | 57 | $33,473 | 181-21-2466 |
| 4 | Washington | 101638803 | Washington SD | 61 | $35,822 | 181-21-2467 |
| 5 | Erie | 105259703 | Wattsburg Area SD | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2468 |
| 7 | Wayne | 119648703 | Wayne Highlands SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2469 |
| 3 | Franklin | 112289003 | Waynesboro Area SD | 63 | $36,996 | 181-21-2470 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103029403 | West Allegheny SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2471 |
| 6 | Clearfield | 110179003 | West Branch Area SD | 13 | $7,634 | 181-21-2472 |
| 2 | Chester | 124159002 | West Chester Area SD | 124 | $72,818 | 181-21-2473 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103029553 | West Jefferson Hills SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2474 |
| 5 | Mercer | 104437503 | West Middlesex Area SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2475 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103029603 | West Mifflin Area SD | 55 | $32,298 | 181-21-2476 |
| 3 | Perry | 115508003 | West Perry SD | 66 | $38,758 | 181-21-2477 |
| 3 | York | 115219002 | West Shore SD | 60 | $35,234 | 181-21-2478 |
| 3 | York | 112678503 | West York Area SD | 45 | $26,426 | 181-21-2479 |
| 7 | Wayne | 119648903 | Western Wayne SD | 30 | $17,617 | 181-21-2480 |
| 6 | Cambria | 108118503 | Westmont Hilltop SD | 12 | $7,047 | 181-21-2481 |
| 8 | Lehigh | 121397803 | Whitehall-Coplay SD | 31 | $18,204 | 181-21-2482 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118408852 | Wilkes-Barre Area SD | 156 | $91,610 | 181-21-2483 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103029803 | Wilkinsburg Borough SD | 51 | $29,949 | 181-21-2484 |
| 8 | Delaware | 125239652 | William Penn SD | 76 | $44,630 | 181-21-2485 |
| 2 | Schuylkill | 129548803 | Williams Valley SD | 22 | $12,919 | 181-21-2486 |
| 7 | Lycoming | 117417202 | Williamsport Area SD | 200 | $117,448 | 181-21-2487 |
| 5 | Lawrence | 104378003 | Wilmington Area SD | 16 | $9,396 | 181-21-2488 |
| 8 | Northampton | 120488603 | Wilson Area SD | 10 | $5,872 | 181-21-2489 |
| 2 | Berks | 114069103 | Wilson SD | 63 | $36,996 | 181-21-2490 |
| 8 | Montgomery | 123469303 | Wissahickon SD | 33 | $19,379 | 181-21-2491 |
| 4 | Allegheny | 103029902 | Woodland Hills SD | 184 | $108,052 | 181-21-2492 |
| 7 | Bradford | 117089003 | Wyalusing Area SD | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2493 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118409203 | Wyoming Area SD | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2494 |
| 7 | Luzerne | 118409302 | Wyoming Valley West SD | 24 | $14,094 | 181-21-2495 |
| 2 | Berks | 114069353 | Wyomissing Area SD | 23 | $13,507 | 181-21-2496 |
| 3 | York | 189670676 | York Academy Regional CS | 9 | $5,285 | 181-21-2497 |
| 3 | York | 112679002 | York City SD | 527 | $309,476 | 181-21-2498 |
| 3 | York | 112679107 | York County School of Technology | 29 | $17,030 | 181-21-2499 |
| 3 | York | 112679403 | York Suburban SD | 37 | $21,728 | 181-21-2500 |
| 4 | Westmoreland | 107658903 | Yough SD | 40 | $23,490 | 181-21-2501 |

# General Application Information

## Eligible Applicants

The focus of this RFA is to coordinate the enrollment and delivery of services for students who are participating in after-school and summer programming that have been affected by the COVID-19 pandemic.

## Authorized Activities

To carry out the purpose of the ARP Act, entities may use program funds to provide instructional opportunities for students experiencing homelessness who participate in after-school programs and summer school programs.

According to the U.S. Department of Education’s April 23, 2021 Letter to Chief State School Officers, LEAs may use ARP Homeless II funds as follows:

1. To increase capacity by hiring staff, dedicating resources, and planning partnerships with community-based organizations, among other strategies;
2. To identify students for summer servicesand to connect students experiencing homelessness and their families to summer learning and enrichment programs every summer during the duration of this grant and to engage students and their families in preparation for the upcoming academic year;
3. To compete and award contracts to community-based organizations that are well-positioned to identify historically underserved populations such as rural children and youth, students of color, children and youth with disabilities, English learners, and LGBTQ+ youth, and connect them to educationally related support and wraparound services;
4. For any of the sixteen uses permitted by the McKinney-Vento Act (see 42 U.S.C. 11433(d)); and
5. For any expenses necessary to facilitate the identification, enrollment, retention, and educational success of homeless children and youth, such as:
6. Providing wraparound services (which could be provided in collaboration and/or through contracts with community-based organizations, and could include academic supports, trauma-informed care, social-emotional support, and mental health services);
7. Purchasing needed supplies (e.g., PPE, eyeglasses, school supplies, personal care items);
8. Providing transportation to enable children and youth to attend classes and participate fully in school activities;
9. Purchasing cell phones or other technological devices for unaccompanied youth to enable the youth to attend and fully participate in school activities; and
10. Providing access to reliable, high-speed internet for students through the purchase of internet-connected devices/equipment, mobile hotspots, wireless service plans, or installation of community Wi-Fi Hotspots (e.g., at homeless shelters), especially in underserved communities.
11. To pay for short-term, temporary housing (e.g., a few days in a motel) when such emergency housing is the only reasonable option for COVID-safe temporary housing and when necessary to enable the homeless child or youth to attend school and participate fully in school activities (including summer school).
12. For store cards/prepaid debit cards to purchase materials necessary for students to participate in school activities.

Overall, costs must be “reasonable and necessary” and “align with the purpose of, and other requirements in the EHCY statute”. LEAs also should consider the extraordinary impact of the pandemic on students experiencing homelessness when making decisions about how to use funds.

## Reporting Requirements

Grantees are required to submit several reports during the program year, all of which must be presented to PDE or its designee in a complete and timely fashion. Failure to comply with data and other report submission requirements may result in a mandated remedial workshop and follow-up on-site monitoring, delays in payment receipt, and/or termination of funding.

Minimum reporting requirements are as follows:

* **Regular individual children and youth data submission for displaced students**

Grant recipients will provide individual child/youth information needs and service delivery data to the state evaluator in the format, manner, and timeline established by PDE.

* **Service delivery detail data submission**

Grant recipients will provide individual service delivery detail data related to student activities, parent activities, technical assistance, and support. They also will provide information about professional development activities, technical assistance, and supports provided to the state evaluator in the format provided and following data submission timelines established PDE.

* **Other reports/surveys**

Grant recipients must submit other reports and surveys as required by the U.S. Department of Education and/or PDE.

# Application Guidelines

Applicants must complete all the sections on the cover sheet located in Appendix B and obtain the signature of the Superintendent/Chief Executive Officer.

The name and address of the Local Educational Agency (LEA) entered on the application cover sheet must be the entity that will be responsible for the submission of program and/or fiscal reports.

The following forms must be submitted along with the application:

* Cover Sheet (Appendix B in this application) in word format
* Budget Summary in excel format
* Detailed Budget Narrative in excel format
* Anticipated Contractors Form (if any) in excel format
* Anticipated Equipment Form (if any) in excel format
* Federal Funding Accountability and Transparency Act Sub-Recipient Data Sheet (FFATA) in PDF format
* Uniform Guidance Written Travel Policy - §200.474(b) in PDF format
* Uniform Guidance Written Conflicts of Interest Policy - §200.318(c) in PDF format
* Uniform Guidance Written Cash Management Procedure - §200.302(b)(6) & §200.305 in PDF format
* Uniform Guidance Written Allowability Procedures - §200.302(b)(7) in PDF format
* Uniform Guidance Written Procurement Procedures - §200.319(c) in PDF format

## Writing Instructions

The application should describe activities, standards, and requirements for which the grantee will be responsible and accountable.

Applicants are expected:

1. To use future tense in describing the plan of operation for the program;
2. Not to reference dates outside of the performance period;
3. Not to reference personal names of program staff, contractors, collaborative individuals, etc. List position titles and names of organizations only;
4. Not to add, change, or delete information on PDE forms;
5. To include the narrative which consists of the questions and answers located in Appendix C in this RFA, in word format and
6. To include a summary budget and detailed budget narrative, in excel format, explaining the cost bases, cost codes, and function codes for all major expense items. All items included in the budget and budget narrative must clearly relate to activities described in the program design section of the application.

# Fiscal and Budget Instructions

## Budget Information

The budget is separated into functional areas in accordance with the Chart of Accounts for PA LEAs, located at

<https://www.education.pa.gov/Documents/Teachers-Administrators/School%20Finances/Comptrollers%20Office/Chart%20of%20Accounts.pdf>

The document includes the complete definitions/descriptions of all the functions and object codes which are required for the budget information. Please refer to this document often as it is periodically updated by the PA Office of the Budget, Office of Comptroller Operations, Central Agencies & School Finance Unit.

## Types of Expenditures

It is the grantee’s responsibility to provide proof of all expenditures, when requested.

There are two types of expenditures: direct and indirect.

Indirect costs are normally charged to federal programs through the indirect cost rate. Grantees must be consistent in treating costs as direct or indirect under federal awards. Once a cost is treated as direct or indirect, it should be treated that way for all projects and activities, regardless of the source of funding.

**Direct Costs**

Direct costs are specifically identifiable costs that provide measurable, direct benefits to the program. These costs can include expenses that relate directly to instructional programs and support costs that relate to the peripheral services necessary to maintain the instructional programs. Some examples are:

1. Salaries and benefits of teachers and instructional aides;
2. Payments for textbooks, instructional supply purchases; and
3. Travel expenses to carry out program.

An expense can be charged to the grant directly if it:

1. Is necessary and reasonable for the performance of the Federal award and be allocable thereto under these principles;
2. Conforms to any limitations or exclusions set forth in these principles or in the Federal award as to types or amount of cost items;
3. Is consistent with policies and procedures that apply uniformly to both federally financed and other activities of the non-federal entity;
4. Is accorded consistent treatment. A cost may not be assigned to a federal award as a direct cost if any other cost incurred for the same purpose in like circumstances has been allocated to the Federal award as an indirect cost;
5. Is determined in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP);
6. Is not included as a cost or used to meet cost sharing or matching funds of any other federally financed program in either the current or a prior period; and
7. Is adequately documented.

PDE reserves the right to negotiate budgets and strike items considered unreasonable, unnecessary, unallowable, and*/*or non-relevant to the proposed plan of work.

**Indirect Costs**

Indirect costs are agency-wide, general management costs with a joint purpose benefitting more than one cost objective. Examples include:

* Accounting;
* Procurement;
* Payroll;
* Personnel Services; and
* Maintenance and Operations.

## Approved Indirect Cost Rate

Indirect cost rate is an optional reimbursement for expenditures not otherwise included in the application budgets. The indirect cost rate is calculated using a formula from the total direct costs (including salaries, employee benefits, purchased services, and materials and supplies) and the grantee’s approved indirect cost rate. Grantees must apply for an indirect cost rate annually through their annual financial report.

**Change to Indirect Costs based on the Uniform Grant Guidance**

The salaries of administrative and clerical staff must be treated as indirect costs.

Direct charging of these costs may be appropriate only if **all** four of the following conditions are met:

1. Administrative or clerical services are integral to a project or activity;
2. Individuals involved can be specifically identified with the project or activity;
3. Such costs are explicitly included in the budget or have the prior written approval of the federal awarding agency; and
4. The costs are not also recovered as indirect costs. 2 CFR §200.413(c)

# Uniform Guidance

The Uniform Guidance (UG) (2 CFR §200) streamlines and consolidates government requirements for receiving and using federal awards to reduce administrative burden and improve outcomes, while at the same time, guard against the risk of waste and misuse of federal funds. The website is:

<https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-2/subtitle-A/chapter-II/part-200?toc=1>

## Uniform Guidance Policies and Procedures

Grantees must create and adopt two required written policies, which must be board approved, and three required written procedures. There must be evidence of implementation for these policies and procedures.

The following are to be submitted with your application.

They are:

**Policies**

* Written Travel Policy - §200.474(b);
* Written Conflicts of Interest Policy - §200.318(c);

**Procedures**

* Written Cash Management Procedure - §200.302(b)(6) & §200.305;
* Written Allowability Procedures - §200.302(b)(7); and
* Written Procurement Procedures - §200.319(c).

## Cost Principles

Charges for salaries and wages must be based on records (time and effort) that accurately reflect the work performed. 2 CFR §200.430(i)(1)

These records must:

1. Be supported by a system of internal control to ensure that the charges are accurate, allowable, and properly allocated;
2. Be incorporated into the official records of the grantee;
3. Reasonably reflect the total activity for which the employee is compensated by the grantee, and not to exceed 100 percent;
4. Cover both federal and non-federal activities;
5. Comply with established accounting policies and practices; and
6. Support distribution of employee’s salary or wages among specific activities or cost objectives.

The following supporting documentation is required to accurately reflect the work performed:

1. Where employees are expected to work solely on a single federal award or cost objective, charges for their salaries and wages will be supported by semi-annual certifications that the employees worked solely on that program for the period covered by the certification. These certifications will be prepared semi-annually and will be signed by the employee or supervisory official having first-hand knowledge of the work performed by the employee; and
2. Where employees work on multiple activities or cost objectives, a distribution of their salaries or wages will be supported by personnel activity reports or equivalent documentation which reflects an after-the-fact distribution of the actual activity of each employee, accounts for the total activity for which the employee is compensated, is prepared at least monthly and coincides with pre-existing work schedule.

## Documentation Related to Payment of Staff

All federally funded full-time employees must be consistent with the approved application. Grantee must keep documentation, such as time and effort logs, and a list of staff paid from multiple funding sources for all partial full-time employees and for individuals receiving stipends.

## Single Funding Certification

Where employees are expected to work solely on a single federal program, charges for their salaries and wages will be supported by the completion of the Single Funding Certification Form. These certifications will be signed at least each semester by the employee or building principal. Grantee should keep these forms on file to certify that all staff fully funded with federal funds are conducting activities consistent with the purposes of the funding sources.

## Fiscal and Compliance Audits

Grantee must arrange for an independent audit of their records, at least annually, and provide a copy of the audit to the PDE Bureau of Budget by October 31 following the audit period. Grantees expending $750,000 or more in federal funds in a year must have a single or program-specific audit conducted for that year.

2 CFR §200.501

## Subgrantee Risk Assessment

Based on the new requirements, the state office is using a risk assessment evaluation that is completed on all grantees that receive federal funds. The following are some factors that will be used to determine risk:

2 CFR §200.205

* Timely submission of reports;
* Previous year monitor/audit findings;
* Excessive carryover;
* Suspension of funds; and
* Consistent drawdown.

Based on the points assessed, each grantee will receive a high, medium, or low risk category.

# Budget

## Accounting Requirements

The grantee is required to maintain an accounting system that will allow it to report on this program separately. Separate and identifiable accounting records for receipts and expenditures must be maintained.

The ECYEH program utilizes the Chart of Accounts for PA Local Education Agencies, which is published and periodically updated, by the PA Office of the Budget, Office of Comptroller Operations, Central Agencies & School Finance Unit. Please refer to this document often. It includes the complete definitions/descriptions of all the functions and object codes which are required for the budget information. It is located at:

<https://www.education.pa.gov/Documents/Teachers-Administrators/School%20Finances/Comptrollers%20Office/Chart%20of%20Accounts.pdf>

## Direct and Indirect Costs

It is the grantee’s responsibility to provide proof of all expenditures, whether direct or indirect, when requested. The grantee must indicate on the detailed budget narrative form the categories and/or expenditures which are included in the restricted indirect cost rate.

There are two types of expenditures: direct and indirect

Direct costs are specifically identifiable costs that provide measurable, direct benefits to the program. These costs can include expenses that relate directly to instructional programs and support costs that relate to the peripheral services necessary to maintain the instructional programs.

Examples are:

1. Salaries and benefits of teachers and instructional aides;
2. Payments for textbooks, instructional supply purchases; and
3. Travel expenses to carry out program.

An expense can be charged to the grant directly if it is:

1. Necessary and reasonable for the performance of the federal award;
2. Consistent with policies and procedures;
3. Accorded consistent treatment. A cost may not be assigned to a federal award as a direct cost if any other cost incurred for the same purpose in like circumstances has been allocated to the federal award as an indirect cost;
4. Adequately documented;
5. Is not included as a cost of any other federally financed program in either the current or a prior period; and
6. Determined to be in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP).

Indirect costs are normally charged to federal programs through the indirect cost rate. Grantees must be consistent in treating costs as direct or indirect under federal awards. Once a cost is treated as direct or indirect, it should be treated that way for all projects and activities, regardless of the source of funding.

Indirect costs are agency-wide, general management costs with a joint purpose benefitting more than one cost objective. Examples are:

1. Accounting;
2. Procurement;
3. Payroll;
4. Personnel services; and
5. Maintenance and operations.

## Budget Revisions

A budget revision is a change to the program budget that does not increase or decrease the original budget amount. The purpose of a budget revision is to transfer funds from cost function or object codes to other cost functions or object codes. Any deviation from the original budget that was signed by all parties requires a budget revision.

1.  Costs need to be budgeted in a previously unbudgeted function.

2.  Expenditures of any function row or object column needs to be adjusted.

3.  Changes are requested in equipment items (either new, substitutions or quantity changes).

Budget revisions can be submitted anytime during the grant period, but no later than 10 days prior to the expiration date of the contract. Usually, grantees submit one budget revision close to the end of the performance period of the grant to balance out the lines before submitting the final expenditure report. Revisions shall be initiated by submitting a complete Budget Summary Revision form that includes the justification for the change and highlight every cell on the form that has changed amounts.

*Note:* A revised Detailed Budget Narrative may be requested.

Upon approval by the Comptrollers’ Office, an approval letter with the revised budget will be sent to the Executive Director/President by hardcopy. The email version will be sent to the Program Manager.

## Payment Schedule

Payments are calculated based on the start date and termination date on the approved grant agreement. After the grant agreement is approved, payments are initiated in the Financial Accounting Information (FAI). All grants are placed on a system of scheduled payments to provide operating funds during the grant period. Monthly amounts are determined by dividing the project amount by the number of months the grant operates (15 months).

The Comptroller’s Office will initiate payments upon approval of the grant. The first payment may include additional months which would be the amount of time which was spent during the approval process. For example, if a grant agreement was submitted on July 1 and did not reach the Comptroller’s Office to be set up for payment until September, the first payment would include the July, August, and September payments. The grantee would receive one month at a time from October forward.

## Quarterly Cash on Hand Reports

All grant recipients are required to submit their cash on hand reports electronically using the FAI website on a quarterly basis.

The Quarterly Cash on Hand Report tracks the grantee’s expenditures and cash payments. Grantees may not have more cash on hand than obligations. The Federal Cash Management Act prohibits grantees from drawing down more funds than what their obligations warrant.

The purpose of this report is to ascertain that the scheduled payment is adequate to cover the monthly cash needs of the grantee without allowing substantial cash reserves to accumulate at the local level.

* Excess cash – a cash surplus exists when a quarterly cash report shows cash on hand that exceeds one monthly payment by one dollar. Future payment will be suspended until the excess cash is used.
* Cash deficit – a cash deficit exists when a quarterly cash report shows cash on hand that is less than zero. A cash deficit will initiate accelerated payment to compensate for the cash deficit.

## Final Expenditure Report

Grantees must submit a Final Expenditure Report (FER) indicating the actual expenses incurred, including dollars and cents. Final Expenditure Reports are due within 60 calendar days of close of grant or as soon as funds are liquidated, whichever comes first.

The FER provides a section for computing the reconciliation of project funding received from the Commonwealth with grant expenditures. If a refund is due to the Commonwealth, a refund check must be attached to the FER. If a final payment is due to the grantee, the payment is processed by the Comptroller’s Office after they receive the approved FER from the fiscal project officer.

Any expenditures that were not approved in the grant application budget or budget revision will be disallowed.

The final expenditure report must be signed by the same person who signed the original grant agreement.

Once signed, send the original report to the fiscal project officer to close out the grant.

## Inventory Control

A control system for federal funds must be developed for inventory accountability and include the following components:

1. Technology items and supplies which includes all computing and electronic devices. Some examples are laptop computers, calculators, digital cameras, scanners, and cell phones; and
2. Supply items which include other items. Some examples are tables, chairs, books, curriculums, etc.

*Note*: Office supplies should only be purchased as needed so they would not be included in the inventory.

A template for the inventory list is in the Excel budget and fiscal instructions file.

For each item, the following information must be maintained:

* + - 1. Date of Acquisition;

1. Company Name;
2. Item;
3. Identification Number;
4. Tag # indicating source of funding;
5. Cost;
6. Quantity;
7. Percent of Federal Funds;
8. Owner;
9. Location;
10. Condition;
11. Transferred, Disposed or Recycled; and
12. Transferred, Disposed or Recycled Date.

## Disposition of Equipment

Grantee must request approval for disposal instructions from the state office for all inventories.

Equipment may be disposed of with no obligation to the federal government, if ALL the following criteria are met: 2 C.F.R 200.313(e))

1. Equipment is no longer needed in the current program
2. Equipment is not needed in other programs currently or previously funded by a federal agency; and
3. Equipment is an item that has a current per-unit fair market value of less than $5,000.

Grantee may purchase or lease equipment with federal funds if:

* + - 1. It is reasonable and necessary to operate its federal program effectively;
      2. Existing equipment will not be sufficient; and
      3. The costs are reasonable.

## Compliance Audit

Grantee must arrange for an independent audit of their records, at least annually, and provide a copy of the audit to the PDE Bureau of Budget by October 31 following the audit period. Grantees expending $750,000 or more in federal funds in a year must have a single or program-specific audit conducted for that year.

## Sub-grantee Risk Assessment

Based on federal requirements, PDE will complete a Risk Assessment for all grantees that receive federal funds. Below are some factors that will be used to determine risk: (2 CFR §200.205)

* Timely submission of reports;
* Previous year monitor/audit findings;
* Excessive carryover;
* Suspension of funds;
* Consistent drawdown; and
* Based on the points assessed, each grantee will receive a high, medium, or low risk category.

## File Transfer Program System (FTP)

As part of the fiscal monitoring of expenditures, the grantee will use the File Transfer Program (FTP) system to upload all required documentation monthly. Documentation includes spreadsheets plus backup documentation (receipts, purchase orders, etc.). Grantees will be provided with a username and password for uploading the monthly documentation. Refer to the FTP Procedures and FTP Upload Instructions located in the budget instructions and forms Excel file. If grantee is noncompliant, PDE will withhold payments until all documentation is received and approved.

# Appendix A: Required Budget Forms

## Summary Budget Form

Please submit one summary budget form and one detailed budget narrative, in excel format, for the length of this grant which is July 1, 2021 through September 30, 2024.

Graphic of the Budget Summary form

## Detailed Budget Narrative

Graphic of the detailed budget narrative form

## Payment Certification Form

A certification statement is required for all federal payments under the Uniform Grants Guidance,

2 CFR § 200.415 Required Certifications. This certification statement is an assurance that expenditures are appropriate and in accordance with the federal award and approved project budgets. The certification statement must be signed by an official who is authorized to legally bind the Subgrantee.

This form must be completed, signed, and returned whenever the grantee receives a federal payment. It must be sent electronically to the Fiscal Officer for this grant, no later than 10 calendar days after receiving the funds.

Graphic of the ARP-HCY Payment Certification Form

# Appendix B: ARP HCY Homeless II Cover Sheet

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Grantee Information Cover Sheet** | |  |
| Region Number to Be Served |  | |
| Name of Intermediate Unit Applicant |  | |
| Address |  | |
| City, State and Zip Code (9 digits) |  | |
| County |  | |
| Name of Contact Person |  | |
| Title of Contact Person |  | |
| Telephone |  | |
| Email |  | |
| DUNS Number |  | |
| Federal Identification Number |  | |
| Vendor Number |  | |
| Performance Period | July 1, 2021 to September 30, 2024 | |
| Total Amount of Funds |  | |
| **Number of Students & Children to Be Served (by grade/age)** | |  |
| High School/Junior High |  | |
| Elementary |  | |
| Preschool |  | |
| Birth to 3 Years |  | |
| Total Number to Be Served |  | |

## Certification by Authoring Official

The applicant hereby certifies to the best of his/her knowledge and belief that the information and data contained in this application are true and correct and the filing of the application has been duly authorized by the governing body of the applicant and that applicant will comply with the assurance required of applicants if the grant is approved.

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
|  |  |  |
| Authorized Signature | Print Name | Date |
|  |  |  |
| Title | Region Number |  |

# Appendix C: ARP Homeless II Application

For the grant narrative, answer the following questions using 10 pt. Arial font and single line spacing. Narrative answers should be limited to no more than five sentences per question.

1. The number of identified children and youth experiencing homelessness in the applicant region, preschool through high school:

a. 2018-19 school year: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

b. 2019-20 school year: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

c. 2020-21 school year *(available to date)*: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

1. If the number of identified children and youth experiencing homelessness in the region has changed by more than 10% since the 2018-19 school year, explain the difference.
2. What is the average attendance for identified children and youth experiencing homelessness in the LEA(s) for the 2019-20 or 2020-21 school year? How does this compare to the average attendance for all students in the same year?
3. What are the primary current educational and related needs of children and youth experiencing homelessness in the LEA as they related to eligible uses of funds (check all that apply)?

* Outreach and identification
* Enrollment
* Attendance
* Transportation
* Academic support
* Extra-curricular participation
* Trauma-informed care
* Social emotional learning
* Mental health support
* Supplies (school, health, hygiene, clothing, etc.)
* Cell phones, laptops, internet, or other technological devices
* Access to early childhood programs
* Short-term, temporary housing
* Other (please describe)

1. Funds will be used to facilitate (check all that apply):

* Identification of children and youth experiencing homelessness
* Enrollment of children and youth experiencing homelessness
* Retention of children and youth experiencing homelessness
* Educational success of children and youth experiencing homelessness

1. How will the LEA use subgrant funds to identify and outreach to children and youth experiencing homelessness?
2. How will the LEA use subgrant funds to connect students experiencing homelessness and their families to summer learning and enrichment programs for summer of 2021 and to engage students and their families in preparation for fall of 2021?
3. Does the LEA plan to award contracts to community-based organizations to identify historically underserved populations such as rural children and youth, students of color, children and youth with disabilities, English learners, LGBTQ+ youth, and pregnant or parenting youth, and connect them to educationally related support and wraparound services? If so, describe those plans.
4. What other expenses does the LEA plan to pay with this subgrant to facilitate the identification, enrollment, retention, and educational success of children and youth experiencing homelessness?
5. List 2-3 state or local agencies with which you are coordinating to meet identified needs.
6. What other federal funds is your LEA using to support the identification, enrollment, retention, and educational success of children and youth experiencing homelessness specifically?

* Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act funds (signed into law March 2020)
* Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations (CRRSA) Act (December 2020)
* American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act funds (March 2021)
* Title I, Part A funds reserved for children and youth experiencing homelessness
* Other funds and services available to children, youth, and families experiencing homelessness

1. How will the LEA promote meaningful involvement of parents, guardians, or caregivers in the activities and services proposed?
2. Identify how the LEA will evaluate the impact of the subgrant funds. Check all that apply.

* Data showing increases in the number of identified McKinney-Vento students
* Data showing increases in the attendance rates of identified McKinney-Vento students
* Data showing increases in academic achievement of identified McKinney-Vento students
* Data showing increases in the graduation rates of identified McKinney-Vento students
* Data showing decreases in school discipline rates of identified McKinney-Vento students
* Data showing increases in the number of identified McKinney-Vento children under age six enrolled in early childhood education
* Data showing increased parent/guardian/caregiver involvement
* Data showing increases in the number of identified McKinney-Vento students transitioning to post-secondary education
* Other (please describe): \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

1. Does the LEA plan to provide services specifically for preschool-aged children experiencing homelessness and their families? Explain.
2. Does the LEA plan to provide services specifically for unaccompanied youth? Explain.
3. Check the boxes indicating the policies and/or practices in place in the LEA.

* The LEA will ensure that services provided with this subgrant will not isolate or stigmatize children and youth experiencing homelessness.
* The LEA will ensure that this subgrant will be used to help children and youth attend, participate fully, and succeed in academic and extracurricular opportunities offered to all students.
* The LEA will ensure that services provided with this subgrant will supplement, expand, improve upon, or provide access to services provided as part of a school’s academic or extra-curricular program, but not replace such services.
* The LEA will ensure that children and youth experiencing homelessness are integrated into the regular education program.

1. Indicate that the LEA makes the following assurances:

* The LEA assures that the combined fiscal effort per student, or the aggregate expenditures of that agency and the state with respect to the provision of free public education by such agency for the fiscal year preceding the fiscal year for which the determination is made, was not less than 90 percent of such combined fiscal effort or aggregate expenditures for the second fiscal year preceding the fiscal year for which the determination is made.
* The LEA assures that the applicant complies with, or will use requested funds to comply with, paragraphs (3) through (7) of section 722(g) of the McKinney Vento Act.
* The LEA assures that it will collect and promptly provide data requested by the State Coordinator pursuant to paragraphs (1) and (3) of section 722(f) of the McKinney Vento Act. The LEA assures that it will meet the requirements of section 722(g)(3) of the McKinney Vento Act.